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Dear Mr Arrow, 

 

I write in relation to your correspondence dated 8th March 2023 pertaining to the inquests 

you heard surrounding deaths in Keyham in August 2021. 

 

In respect of your observations, I report the following: 

 

In terms of training and continuous professional development, all Merseyside Police 

Firearms Enquiry Officers have completed the nationally recognised training package 

delivered by South Yorkshire Police. Furthermore, all staff are enrolled on the online 

training offered by Mowbray Partners. I welcome the recommendation that all Firearms 

Licensing staff are appropriately accredited.  

 

Within force, we have a robust governance structure in place which includes the provision 

of a risk matrix. In terms of the delegated authority, all revocations and refusals are signed 

off at Assistant Chief Constable level. The presence of regular dip-sampling in relation to 

all work, including files within the department ensures compliance. I have also asked our 

independent audit team to examine the processes and procedures that we have put in 

place to ensure that we have a critical eye to objectively assess our action plan and 

response to your recommendations. Whilst I understand that a national form detailing 
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referee support of an application is still under consultation, we have devised our own 

document to implement this process in the meantime.  

 

Moving forward our processes will include reviewing within one month all cases where 

firearms have been seized or surrendered to the police pending a review of suitability to 

have a licence, but subsequently returned. We will also review applications that have been 

refused or licences have been revoked, but where subsequent applications or appeals by 

the same licence holder have resulted in the granting of a licence.  We will endeavour to 

ensure that this is completed by 2nd October 2023. All cases will be reviewed by the 

Firearms Licensing Manager and escalated to the Chief Superintendent and/or Assistant 

Chief Constable where appropriate. 

 

In response to the request by the Home Secretary, my Firearms Licensing Manager in 

conjunction with the relevant Chief Superintendent reviewed 8 cases from 2021. During 

this period: 

 

• 2 licenses were revoked and have not been subsequently reissued.  

• 2 applications were refused, and the applicants have not reapplied.  

• 4 cases - licence holders voluntarily surrendered their licence and weaponry. Of 

these: 

 1 has had their licence cancelled. 

 1 risk involved a family member who has since moved on negating that 

danger. 

 2 have appropriate control measures which include regular monitoring and 

unannounced visits. 

 

It would be remiss of me not to highlight the work undertaken by Merseyside Police Head 

of Crime .  commissioned a report entitled ‘The Threat, Harm and Risk 
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